

Principal: Mrs Kate Jackson

Lower Street Tettenhall Wolverhampton WV6 9AF 01902 558845

Tuesday 8th April 2025

Dear Parents and Carers,

It has been a very exciting term, with two successful residentials, musical presentations, workshops for parents, Come Dine with Me lunches, the securing of sustainable funding for the Ark so that more pupils can access our highly sought after provision, and, last week, our academisation with Three Spires Trust celebrated with a whole school Celebration Day. All of this in addition to good progress in learning across the curriculum for all pupils. Thank you for your involvement and commitment to everything that happens at St Michael's.

Our current attendance is very good and places us in the top 5% of schools in Wolverhampton and the top 10% of schools nationally. Our current attendance is 96.8%, 0.3% above our whole school target attendance.

Let's keep shining brightly as we move into the final term of this academic year.

Prayer Spaces

Parents are welcome to join us for *Prayer Spaces* on Wednesday 9th April between 3pm and 3.45pm. This is an opportunity for you to spend some time praying, either alone or with your child after school. There will be several prayer opportunities and *Prayer Spaces* is open to all parents.

Easter Service

Our Easter Service will take place at 10am in school on Friday 11th April. All are welcome to join us in the school hall.

Pastoral Support After Easter

Since Covid, we have seen an increase in children and families requiring support from school and other external agencies. We feel very privileged to be providing this support and are always willing to help and support where we can. Please speak with us if you or your child are finding you need some support or advice. Contact the school office and Mrs Hallam or Miss Quintyne will make sure we make contact as quickly as we can.

After Easter, to be able to support Mrs Vann and the Senior Leadership Team in providing support more quickly, children will be given pastoral support by their class teaching assistant in the first instance, or their identified key worker. All staff have been trained with trauma-responsive approaches and are well placed to support the children. Mrs Vann will be working predominantly in Year 2 and offering support to staff where needed.

The Senior Leadership Team (myself, Mrs Navratil, Miss MacDonald and Mrs Morton) will be available to support parents and signpost additional support or advice.

Thank you for understanding why we need to make some changes.

www.stmichaelscofeprimary.co.uk stmichaelsceprimaryschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk























SCHOOL



Principal: Mrs Kate Jackson

Lower Street
Tettenhall
Wolverhampton
WV6 9AF
01902 558845

After School Childcare Club - The Giraffe Club

Later this week you will receive a letter about our new After School Childcare Club – The Giraffe Club, starting on Monday 2nd June. Please look out for the letter. In preparation for opening this new provision, Governors have appointed Miss Julie Porter to run our club. We are excited to be welcoming Miss Porter who comes with a wealth of experience.

Parents' Evening

Last week, we held our termly Parent Consultation meetings. If you were unable to attend then please make an alternative appointment with your class teacher by contacting the school office on 01902 558845.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs Kate Jackson

Principal

 $\frac{www.stmichaelscofeprimary.co.uk}{stmichaelsceprimaryschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk}$





















